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Organization: ______________________________________________________________
Or use Letterhead and send yourself







Date:  __________________
Ms. Sue McCormick, P.E.

625 Broadway, 4th Floor

New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (NYSDEC)
Albany, NY 12233-3506
by email sdmccorm@gw.dec.state.ny.us 
RE: Designation of Bronx River and Harlem River.  including the Bronx Kill, as Sensitive Areas
Dear Ms. McCormick:

We write in support of the Bronx Council for Environmental Quality letter of February 8th requesting the NYSDEC designate the Bronx River and Harlem River (including the Bronx Kill) as “sensitive areas.”  Under NYSDEC Long-Term Control Plan Requirements, sensitive areas “shall include waters with threatened or endangered species and their designated critical habitat, waters with primary contact recreation, public drinking water intakes or their designated protection areas and any other areas identified by the permittee or permitting authority, in coordination with appropriate State or Federal agencies….” [emphasis added]

Both the Bronx River and Harlem River, including the Bronx Kill (hereinafter referred to and constituting the whole of the Bronx and Harlem Rivers) support primary contact recreation.

Canoeing and kayaking are supported for both the Bronx and Harlem Rivers.  There is active scuba diving in the Harlem River.  The Bronx River Alliance Recreation Program works to develop the Bronx River Greenway through canoeing, kayaking, and bicycling.  Additionally, the Harlem River serves as one of the venues for area crew teams (e.g. Columbia University, Manhattan College) and, on information and belief, tubing and snorkeling also take place in and on both rivers.

In and of itself, the public’s use of the Bronx and Harlem Rivers for primary contact recreation should provide sufficient cause and justification for NYSDEC to designate both rivers as a “sensitive area.”   Finally, in other urban areas, such as Philadelphia, canoeing and kayaking is considered primary contact recreation in keeping with Pennsylvania and EPA authorities. There is no doubt that both the Bronx and Harlem Rivers possess the underlined attributes that would qualify both for designation as “environmentally sensitive areas” under this broader definition.

Therefore, based upon the above cited qualifications, the NYSDEC is hereby petitioned and requested to designate the Bronx River and Harlem River (including the Bronx Kill) as a “sensitive area”.







Sincerely,







_________________________________________







Name and title
c:  harlemriver@bceq.org,  bronxriver@bceq.org
